
 

The SFPC Courier Newsletter Survey 

The Fellowship Committee is currently conducting a survey concerning the Newsletter to make sure it 
is a "must read" communication for SFPC's members and friends. The survey consists of the following 
four questions: 

1.)  Do you read the weekly newsletter?  Circle one:  Yes  No 

 

2) If you read the newsletter, how often on average do you read it?  Please circle one: 

            Once  Twice  Three  Four  (times a month)  Four times a month means once a week. 

3)  If you don't read the newsletter, please tell us why. 

 
 

 

4)  If you don't read the newsletter, what method (s) of communication would you prefer in order to stay 
informed? 

 

 

 

You can fill out the survey by completing the insert in the bulletin on this upcoming Sunday and leaving 
your completed survey in the pew so the Deacons can collect it, or by sending Cyndy Susan an email 
containing the answers to questions 1 - 4 above at cyndysusan.sfpc@gmail.com. Please 
only submit one survey per person. 

Your completed survey will help ensure that SFPC's Newsletter remains effective in communicating 
with our members and friends. "Communicating with clarity, purpose, passion and honesty will enable 
you to serve others in a profound way." Janice Bryant Howroyd  

Thank you, Rob Moore, Clerk of Session 

"Kind words can be short and easy to speak, but their echoes are truly endless." Mother Teresa 

Praise the Lord, all the computers are connecting to the  
Administrative computer!!  

 

   The pastor’s computer and my office computer are now able to open all the files! McAllen So-
lutions discovered a failed power source on the Administrative computer and took it to their work 
bench to service it.   

   While here, McAllen also checked all of our sound and visual recording equipment, cables, 
cameras and connections. All are functioning properly and are being operated correctly. 

   Joseph Schmidt reports, “McAllen learned as in other large school or large government  
settings, even passive phone connections drain the internet capacity and can cause confusion 
competing instructions. McAllen believes this is the critical problem causing drop out of internet 
on Sundays.” McAllen has offered a good possible solution which will definitely be looked into. 

The end of April marks the beginning 
of a less stressful time at SFPC for 

everyone!! 
Thank you, Joe, for you perseverance 

into looking into the computer and 
what we thought were internet  

problems. We should also thank  
Margaret Townsley for the many 

hours she has spent looking into the 
problem and for finding training for 
our sound booth volunteers. They 
have been properly working the  

system. 
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South Frankfort Presbyterian Church 224 Steele Street, Frankfort, KY 40601   
Interim Pastor:  Rev. Dr. Terry Lester, terrytlester@gmail.com Please note the three ts. 
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Worship Sunday 
 

Attendance: April 28, 2024 
SFPC in person Worship: 65 

 

Join us Sundays- 11:00 a.m., 
also online service.  

During our livestreaming 
time, you can go to  

YouTube, go to http://bit.ly/
SFPCYouTube or just search 

for South Frankfort  
Presbyterian Church.  

Please "subscribe" 

to our YouTube channel. 

The next week, you may go 
to www.sfpcky.org, the 

church’s website and choose 
“Videos.”  

If not in the service 

please consider 
donating one of two ways: 

 

1. Mail a check to: South  
    Frankfort Presbyterian   
    Church 224 Steele Street,   
    Frankfort, KY 40601. 

2. Click the green “Give  
    Now” button on our   
    website at sfpcky.org.   
    You can start and  
    manage your account,  
    and even set up  
    repeating donations. 
 

April 28, 2024  
Offering:  $4,586.00 

Meetings and Activities 

Wednesday, May 1  Happy May Day 

  5:45 … No Bell Choir 
  7:00 … Choir Rehearsal 

Friday, May 3 

11:00 … Church Women United, Holly Hill Church of Christ, 
Frankfort “What a Friend We Have in Jesus” Bring new or gently 
used items including baked goods and plants for the fundraiser. 

Sunday, May 5 

10:00 … Counterpoints & Faith in Action Adult classes 

10:00 … Children & High Sunday school classes 

11:00 … In person and Facebook Worship Service  Rev. Terry Lester 

12:00 … Outreach Committee 

  6:00 … Youth Group 

Monday, May 6 

  2:00 … Bridge 
  4:30 … Knitting 

Tuesday, May 7 

12:00 … Circle 3, Susan Quarles’ Home 
  5:30 … Circle 2, Jackie Hensley’s Home 

Wednesday, May 8 

  5:45 … No Bell Choir 
  7:00 … Choir Rehearsal 

Sunday, May 12 

10:00 … Counterpoints & Faith in Action Adult classes 

10:00 … Children & High Sunday school classes 

11:00 … In person and Facebook Worship Service  Rev. Terry Lester 

  6:00 … Youth Group 

Monday, May 13 

  2:00 … Bridge 
  4:30 … Knitting 

Tuesday, May 14 

12:00 … ROSM Board Meeting, SFPC Fellowship Hall 
 

Sondra Massie Glenda Harned 

Haylee Mucci Shirley Blackwell 

Gerry Jones Ann Brooks 

Lilly Ann Brooks Mattie Baker Scott 

Mickie Smith Dottie Herzel 

Mary Griffey Chris Richards 

Noel Jones Family Gwen Mayes 

Carl Meyers Helen Taulbee 

Joyce Bryan’s Family James Jackson 

Emily Barclay  

Mem 

Memorial Donations  

 

In Memory of Joyce Bryan 
 

Bill and Kay Kirkland 
Judy Stevenson 

Brenda (BJ) Helton 
 

In Memory of Noel Jones 
Brenda (BJ) Helton 

Prayer List 

April 30, 2024 

 

April 29 Elizabeth Harris 
 

May Birthdays 
 

May 4     Lucas Ritter 
May 6     Karen Brady 
May 9     Tierelee Logan 
May 10   Anna Curlin 
May 12   Christy Brock 
May 16   Nancey Belle Smith 
May 17   Jim Roberts 
May 19   Njomi Bebe 
May 19   Kim Fern 
May 25   Matthew Harned 
May 25   Wood Smith 
May 30   Stephen Taylor 
 

 

   If you have food and/or drink stored in the  
refrigerator, please dispose of it and/or label it so others 
will not use it. All items not labeled will be disposed of 
May 1.  
   Several ladies have thoroughly cleaned and organized 
the kitchen. 
 

Thank you for your cooperation, 
 

The Fellowship Committee 

Thank you! 
 

 

Dear South Frankfort Presbyterian Members,  
 

   We appreciate your continuing financial  
support of the Food Pantry. 
 

   In the first quarter of this year we provided a 
week’s worth of food to 1,711 people and 33% of 
these were children. 
 

   Thank you, 
 

   Food Pantry Volunteers 
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